
From: Doneley Meris <doneleymeris@gmail.com> 
Date: Tue, Jan 21, 2025 at 12:21 PM 
Subject: Opposition to cutting down of Sapodilla tree on 719 Poorhouse Lane 
To: <cabanastonya@gmail.com>, <ed@treepriorities.com>, <KWIslander@gmail.com>, 
<bugglesxm@yahoo.com>, <m_henriq@bellsouth.net>, <ptownkw@me.com>, 
<tree@cityofkeywest-fl.gov>, <planning-dept@cityofkeywest-fl.gov>, 
<tippi.koziol@cityofkeywest-fl.gov>, scullen1@bellsouth.net <scullen1@bellsouth.net>, 
kwtreelady@gmail.com <kwtreelady@gmail.com> 
Cc: hal bromm <halbromm@gmail.com>, Doneley Meris <doneleymeris@gmail.com> 
 

TO THE TREE COMMISSION:  
 
The 100 years (plus) sapodilla tree on the vacant lot of 719 Poorhouse Lane has provided 
beauty, canopy and habitat for us living near Butler Park.  For the past 35 years, this tree 
has been a historic and healthy reminder for me and my neighbors that living in Key West 
necessitates proximity to the wonders of nature.  Therefore, I strongly oppose this 
sapodilla tree being cut down. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
DONELEY MERIS 
727 Poorhouse Lane 
doneleymeris@gmail.com 
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From: Hal Bromm <halbromm@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 21, 2025 1:33 PM 
To: cabanastonya@gmail.com; ed@treepriorities.com; KWIslander@gmail.com; 
bugglesxm@yahoo.com; m_henriq@bellsouth.net; ptownkw@me.com; Tree EXT EMAIL 
<tree@cityofkeywest-fl.gov>; planning-dept <planning-dept@cityofkeywest-fl.gov>; Tippi 
Koziol <tippi.koziol@cityofkeywest-fl.gov>; scullen1@bellsouth.net; Keri O'Brien 
<kobrien@cityofkeywest-fl.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda Item 4: 719 Poorhouse Ln/T2024-0351/ Sapodilla tree 
removal application 
 

Dear Commissioners, 
In addition to my testimony submitted previously (copied below), please include for 
informational purposes these photos during your review and discussion of the application 
to remove the Sapodilla tree at 719 Poorhouse Lane. 
 
The photos show a street views of the home that previously stood at 719 Poorhouse / 
Petronia Lane, demolition in progress after the historic house was deemed unsafe and was 
demolished by the city, 
and the last photo as a vacant lot following the demolition.    
 
Below the three photos are T.S. Neal architectural notes regarding the protection of trees 
on the site that were included on sheet CO.1 dated December 5, 2023 as part of the 
architect's plans for a new two story house at the site. 
 
Thank you, 
Hal Bromm 
 
 

 CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.  

mailto:halbromm@gmail.com
mailto:cabanastonya@gmail.com
mailto:ed@treepriorities.com
mailto:KWIslander@gmail.com
mailto:bugglesxm@yahoo.com
mailto:m_henriq@bellsouth.net
mailto:ptownkw@me.com
mailto:tree@cityofkeywest-fl.gov
mailto:planning-dept@cityofkeywest-fl.gov
mailto:tippi.koziol@cityofkeywest-fl.gov
mailto:scullen1@bellsouth.net
mailto:kobrien@cityofkeywest-fl.gov


 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 


